
 

                                             TOWN OF HANNIBAL 
                                      PLANNING BOARD MEETING 
                                              DECEMBER 5, 2019 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman LaFurney with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 
PM. Members present were Mike LaFurney, Randy Hall, Tony Murabito, and new member 
Diane Miano. Absent Mike Sullivan and Carmen Papa. The meeting commenced because a 
quorum was present. The minutes were accepted as read by Tony Murabito second Randy 
Hall. Three attendees in favor with one abstention as Diane Miano was not present at the 
November meeting. 
 

Correspondence- Chairman LaFurney read the new requirements for 2020 covering 

submissions of applications for Special Use Permits, Site Plan Review, Use Variance, Area 
Variance and Subdivisions two weeks prior to the monthly Planning Board meeting. Chairman 
LaFurney also read the revised Oswego County 239 m-l-f form requirements. 
 

Old Business- Chairman LaFurney stated that Mr. Cerrillo has not heard from Town 

Attorney Rebekah Prosachik concerning the boundary dispute discussed at the November 7, 
2019 Planning Board meeting. 
 

New Business- Brad Townsend was in attendance tonight to present the application and 

paperwork for the B.T. & T. Inc mining operation at 541 Harris Hill Road, Hannibal N.Y. Tax I.D. 
# 268.00-01-04. Carl Emmons, Town Code Enforcement Office, states in letter form, that there 
are no violations on the property. The Planning Board secretary asked the Chairmans’ 
permission to ask a question of Mr. Townsend. Permission granted, the secretary asked Mr. 
Townsend where the ingress and egress designation is on the property. Mr. Townsend 
responded- the haulage road is between the house he owns on the property and an 
outbuilding. A motion was made by Randy Hall- second by Tony Murabito to accept the 
application as complete. Mr. Townsend presented a check for $300.00. A public hearing will be 
held on January 2, 2020 at 7:15 PM. 
 
A motion was made by Tony Murabito – second Randy Hall to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
Donna Whitcomb 
Secretary 



 

 


